	[image: image1.jpg]



	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

February 18, 2009

Academic Council Room

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the December 3, 2008 meeting were approved as distributed.

President’s Report

President Bottomly reported on the upcoming visit on the reaccreditation visiting committee, who will be on campus March 8-11.  The final version of the self-study was posted on official announcements for all to review.
President Bottomly also thanked everyone who participated in the CPPAC open meeting, led by Lori Friedman and Avery Esdale, and helped developed suggestions for cost savings and non-monetary ways to boost morale.  

Finally, President Bottomly outlined the approach that has been taken to meet budget targets and reorganize the administrative work of the college:

1) preserve priorities central to mission and identity:  core academic program, need-blind admission program and financial aid policy, and a commitment to attracting and retaining the best faculty and staff

2) reviewed benchmark data of comparable institutions; we have higher staffing levels in almost every area of the college
3) identified areas that are not core to our mission and areas where we have much higher staffing levels than other colleges

4) identified where we have redundancies or are relying on antiquated processes

5) examined, discussed and evaluated the financial impact of the submitted suggestions

6) identified opportunities for reorganization

7) this work will be ongoing and will continue beyond the end of this academic year

8) established reserves to cover one-time costs of reorganization 

9) looking for revenue-producing opportunities.  No plans to sell assets.  

Financial Picture/Budget Update
VP for Finance, Andy Evans gave a slide show presentation.  Slides and discussion focused on projected endowment returns; projected endowment spending; projected endowment value; FY10 endowment spending; budget summary; and budget reductions.

The projected endowment return for FY09 is based on December information and indicates three trajectories (the best, likely and worst scenarios), and shows a range between -20% to -30%.  For FY10, it is likely that the College will see a -5% return and projections for FY11 indicate a 5% return.  Information for these projections is gathered from a number of reports.

Mr. Evans focused on projected endowment value, which is falling.  Because of the nature of the asset allocation, forecasting is difficult.  FY09 has value projected at $1.2 billion (down from $1.6 billion in FY08).  Turning to projected endowment spending, it was noted that spending in FY11 drops by a significant amount and that endowment spending does not return to earlier rates quickly.  The slide showed best, likely and worst case plot points.  Mr. Evans said that the College would stick to its spending formula, even though the endowment return is lower than predicted.  Some people have wondered why we wouldn't just spend more from the endowment.  The primary goal of a spending policy such as the one we have is to preserve the purchasing power of the endowment, in perpetuity, and to have intergenerational equity. To do this you want not to overspend in bad times or to underspend in good times.

Mr. Evans gave a budget summary and focused on a $20 million deficit in FY11, determined from assumptions in the budget model.  FY10 brings a salary freeze for all, exempting union employees.  The College will implement an administrative charge in order to fund asset renewal and replacement (ARR).  There is a push for departments to use endowment funds to relieve operating expenses.

Half of the College’s budget reductions relate to staffing.  The College will invite those eligible to participate in a voluntary retirement program.  Union employees will be offered similar letters.  The remainder of reductions encompasses the following areas:

·
Academic (leave replacements and reduction in number of leave replacements)

·
Benefits (no alteration to health care, but a reduction in other types of benefits)

·
Casual/Student/Overtime wages (reduce facility overtime on weekends and evenings)

·
Equipment (6-year replacement of vehicles instead of 5-year, for instance)

·
Non-salary (less travel, reduce membership and printing)

·
Program-related (eliminate tent structure for reunion and commencement)

·
Revenue (tightening of net-revenue targets, include student account collections)

·
Service Level (small savings in general, includes bus elimination when there is low ridership)

Budget cuts will require substantial restructuring within the College and changes will be made by the end of this semester.  All possibilities and ideas are being considered and reviewed by the president and Senior Staff. (The above was taken from minutes on the BAC meeting where a similar presentation was given.)

Mr. Evans asked for questions from those attending the meeting and staff asked for clarification on several points of the presentation.
Open Staff Meeting Report: CPPAC

Avery Esdale, Co-chair of CPPAC, reported on the open staff meeting that was sponsored by CPPAC on January 27th.  The purpose of the meeting was to provide all administrative staff members with the opportunity to contribute their ideas about how the College might meet its current financial challenges in two areas: (1) institutional changes – large and small - that might help us reduce costs at the College; and (2) non-monetary ways to boost employee morale.  Avery reported that CPPAC had completed a cataloguing of the suggestions that were a result of the open staff meeting and had reviewed the document with President Bottomly.
Human Resources Report: Eloise McGaw
Eloise reminded staff that they can access the resources of The Wellness Corp, the Employee Assistance Program provider for the College, and that staff should avail themselves of these resources as they need help with stress, concern about finances, etc.
Administrative Council Bylaw Change
Steve Smith explained that at the next Admin Council meeting in April, the body would be voting to change the bylaws.  Currently, in Article III. Section G. Representatives to the Standing Grievance Panel, it states “The Nominating Committee of Administrative Council shall nominate six representatives from Administrative Council to serve as members of the Standing Grievance Panel. The representatives shall be elected on a staggered basis for a term of two years and may re-apply for a second two-year term.”  
Because of a change in HR grievance process and the establishment of a staff ombudperson within HR, this committee can be disbanded and reference to the committee eliminated from the bylaws.  
Announcements:

Nominating Committee – Kathi Krajewski reminded members of Administrative Council that this is the time of year for self nominations for positions on the Administrative Council committees for FY10.  The Nominating Committee provided job position information, a slate of open slots, and a self-nominating form that is posted on the Administrative Council conference as attachments to the Administrative Council agenda email.
Sustainability Committee – Kate Salop announced the formation at Wellesley College of a Green Corps and asked for volunteers to join this group that will serve as consultants to departments seeking advice on sustainability practices.
Respectfully submitted,

Susan Berry

Laura Bey

Steering Committee Co-Chairs

